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FROM THE SHERIFF 

On Thursday, 

January 15 at 

6:00 p.m., Dal-

las County 

Commissioner 

John Wiley 

Price along with 

Pastor Oscar 

Epps moderated 

a community 

meeting at the 

Community Mis-

sionary Baptist 

Church in Deso-

to, Texas.   

Commissioner Price wanted to find ways for better communication between the 

police and the community.    Bringing together a few of the Best Southwest City 

Chiefs from cities like DeSoto, Lancaster, Duncanville and Cedar Hill, Glen 

Heights as well as public defenders, new District Attorney Susan Hawk and chiefs 

from the Sheriff’s office, Commissioner Price hoped to begin discussions with the 

community and how to interface with law enforcement.                                                                                                   

                                                                                  (Story continued on Page 8) 

We started off the new year very quickly and now we’re charging into Feb-

ruary.   As President’s Day and Valentine’s Day approach, I just wanted to 

take a few moments to commend the Sheriff’s Department employees.  As 

I look through the pages of the newsletter, I am inspired by the hard work 

and dedication of our employees and feel quite proud to see us out in the 

community and within our organization taking pride in what we do and tak-

ing care of the citizens we protect.    

Community Meeting - January 15, 2015 

Community Missionary Baptist Church 

Stay Informed: 

 

 

Dallas.Sheriff.Dept 

   

 

 

@dallas_sheriff 

www.dallas-sheriff.com 

OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER 

Commissioner Price, Sheriff’s Chief Deputy M. Brown, several local 

police chiefs and new D.A. answer questions from the community. 

Texas Sheriff’s Association 

Raffle Giveaway 

Win A 2015 RAM 1500 Quad Cab Truck!!!  
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The Dallas County Sheriff’s Depart-

ment Honor Guard was established 

in 1982 and is a team of hard-

working, dedicated Deputies and 

Detention Service Officers that have 

given, and continue to give their 

greatest effort to ensure that the 

Dallas Sheriff’s Department is rep-

resented with pride, dignity, and 

professionalism.   Only those per-

sons who are highly motivated and 

maintain exceptionally high stand-

ards of appearance and conduct 

and show aptitude for ceremonial duty are considered for the position of Honor Guard.   The 

team practices, drills and polishes with one goal in mind: Honor. By wearing the Honor Guard 

uniform, each member accepts the commitment to excellence, and views their mission as sa-

cred duty. That commitment is continually evidenced by the team's impeccable appearance 

and dedication to precision.  The Honor Guard takes part in many ceremonies throughout the 

year. The team is most often called upon to present the colors at various ceremonies and 

meetings. The team considers it a privilege to treat the flag of the United States of America with 

the respect and dignity it deserves. 

The team also attends several funerals and memorial services throughout the state of Texas. 

Their most revered duty is to render honor and respect to fallen officers, and each member un-

derstands the significance of their role in paying tribute. Professionalism, discipline, precision, 

and empathy are without compromise at memorial services, which often provide a lasting 

memory of a beloved officer for the loved ones left behind. The team was awarded the Certifi-

cate of Merit.   

Awards Ceremony - January 2015 

Certificate of Merit — Dallas Sheriff’s Honor Guard 

Retired Captain M. Howard with members of the Honor Guard 

Lt. Ratcliff accepts award on behalf of Honor Guard Honor Guard members with the Certificate of Merit 
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The Dallas County Sheriff’s Department hosted the 

American Jail Association’s 33rd Annual Training 

Conference and Jail Expo in Dallas, Texas on April 

2014.   The conference offered more than 40 work-

shops on a variety of topics for the jail professional.  

Planning the event began in early 2013 with the 

designation of the committee Chairwoman, Assis-

tant Chief Earnestine Sanders and Co-

Chairwoman, Lt. Fonda Boyd.  These two individu-

als traveled to Grand Rapids, Michigan to attend 

the 2013 American Jail Association Conference to 

gather information.  Upon their return, the 2014 Dal-

las County Sheriff’s Department American Jail Association committee was assembled and planning 

began.   Members of the committee also included Sgt. LaShonda Lacy, DTO Aimee Jordan-Crockett, 

Deputy Ramiro Rendon, former PIO Carmen Castro and now retired Lt. Darren Hodge. Over 250 ven-

dors participated, and more than 50 classes were taught.  Over 2000 people attended the conference.  

The 2014 AJA Conference was a historic one that could not have been as successful without the com-

mittee doing a wonderful job.       

Awards Ceremony - January 2015 

 

The Chaplain’s Unit was developed in October 
2009 and offer assistance on a 24-hour on-call 
basis or as needed for employees and their family 
members in the event of death or other stressful 
life situations. The Chaplains assist in making no-
tification to families of Department employees 
who have been seriously injured or killed and re-
spond to the hospital.  They offer comfort and 
counsel with families of deceased or terminally ill 
members of the Department.  They attend and 
participate (when requested) in the funerals of ac-
tive or retired members of the Department and 
their immediate family members. They participate 
in in-service training classes to instruct officers in 

areas such as stress management, ethics, family life, pre-retirement, etc..  They attend department 
graduations, promotion activities, award ceremonies, dinners, social events, etc. to offer invocations 
and benedictions. They counsel with officers and other employees having personal problems, at the 
employees' request.  The Chaplins have logged 1,454 cases and have recorded more than 10,161 
miles on their personal vehicles.  The group was awarded the Dallas County Sheriff’s Certificate of 
Merit. 

Sheriff’s Chaplin’s Unit Receives Certificate of Merit Award 

Sheriff’s Committee Congratulated For Work Done At The 2014 AJA Conference 

Asst. Chief Deputy J. Herrera and the Chaplin’s Unit 

Chief Flores with member from AJA Committee: Asst Chief E. 

Sanders, Lt. F. Boyd, DSS L. Lacy and Reserve Deputy R. Rendon 
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Awards Ceremony - Service Awards 

Donna Arnold - 40 Years of Service 

Jose Martinez Jr. - 30 Years of Service Lt. Fonda Boyd - 25 Years of Service 

Doris Broughton - 25 Years of Service Lt. Chris Smith - 25 Years of Service 

Diane Bronar Skipworth - 25 Years 

Estefana Cerda - 20 Years of Service Joseph Mundy - 20 Years of Service Carol Anderson - 15 Years of Service 

Kimberly Powell - 15 Years 

Matthew Abraham - 15 Years 

Tashara Crawford - 10 Years 

Jose Esperanza - 10 years 

Jahaziel Salas - 10 Years 

Daisy Crockett - 10 Years 

Synthia Wilson - 10 Years 

DeQuaylon Adams - 5 Years 

Jessica Salas - 5 Years 

Jimmy Patterson - 5 Years Sonya Flye - 5 Years 
Carolyn Desha-Dent - 5 Years 



Volume 15 Number 01 Page 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Awards Ceremony (continued) 

On January 16, 2015 Sheriff Valdez and her staff wel-

comed more officers from BPOC #132.  The six (6) officers 

were sworn in by Sheriff Valdez.  Family, friends and staff 

pinned the new badges on their shirts.   All (6) new depu-

ties were assigned to the Freeway Management Division. 

We wish the new deputies success in their new adventure 

in the Sheriff’s Department.     

New Deputies Sworn In By Sheriff Valdez 

Retired Captain Mark Howard Receives Certificate of Merit 

In 2007, Captain Mark Howard wanted to honor the 19 Dallas 

County Sheriff’s Department Deputies who were killed in the 

line of duty.  The Sheriff’s Department did not have a memorial 

to the fallen deputies and he decided to change it.   He put in 

countless hours planning and coordinating a Fallen Deputy 

Memorial Ceremony.  In 2008, family members and officers 

came together to hear their loved one’s name called and a mo-

ment of silence to show gratitude for their sacrifice while work-

ing to protect the citizens of Dallas County.  But the ceremony 

was not enough, Captain Howard wanted to take it further and 

create a standing monument with the names and end of ser-

vice dates for the 19 Fallen Deputies.  He began soliciting 

funds and hosting motorcycle benefit rides to collect enough 

funds to start making his vision a reality. He contacted a monu-

ment designer in Georgia and the black granite monument we 

see in Founder’s Plaza became a reality.   Captain Howard 

was able to collect $80,000.00 from 2007-2009 to create the 

monument.  The memorial was put in place on May 9, 2009 

and was dedicated on May 15, 2009 to the 19 Fallen Officers.   

For his dedication and commitment to the Dallas County Sher-

iff’s Department and the Fallen Deputy Memorial, Captain 

Mark Howard was awarded the Certificate of Merit.   

Above Left to Right: E. Venegas, A. Taylor, A. Aguilar,   

Sheriff Valdez, S. Andrade, C. Garcia and M. Miller 



Detention Service Officer (DSO) Richard Weant is the Employee of the 
Month.  DSO Weant is currently assigned to the Inmate Programs Sec-
tion and works in the Religious Services Office.  He has served the Sher-
iff's Department for 29 years.  He is cross trained and has the ability to 
execute any assignment given to him. DSO Weant has done an out-
standing job working with the District Attorney's office in identifying in-
mates that should not be housed together or attend religious services at 
the same time.  

 

DSO Weant is always ready to assist anyone, anyplace and anytime; go-
ing above and beyond his duties.  He holds the upmost respect for the 
uniform he wears and always conducts himself with the highest profes-
sional and ethical manner.    
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At the January 26
th
 Reserve meeting, Commander Teddy Jones of the Sheriff’s Reserves, awarded 

the following awards to: Reserve Deputy Tina Wood received the Officer of the Year Award, Chaplin 
Dennis Farley received the Chaplain of the Year Award, CST member Lilia Dyess received the Citizen 
Support Team Member of the Year Award. 

DALLAS SHERIFF’S RESERVE UNIT 

CITIZENS SUPPORT TEAM 

EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH - RICHARD WEANT 

Tina Wood—OFFICER OF THE YEAR Dennis Farley—CHAPLIN OF THE YEAR Lilia Dyess—Citizen Support Team                          

MEMBER OF THE YEAR 
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The Sheriff’s Association of Texas is an organization dedicated to supporting local law enforcement in 
Texas.  Through the support of all of their members, the Sheriff’s Association of Texas is able to pro-
vide training, legal assistance, and other critical resources to Peace Officers across Texas at no cost. 
Membership dues also allow the Sheriff’s Association of Texas to honor Fallen Officers with their Lost 
Lawman Memorial and offer scholarships to the children of Peace Officers and to those officers who 
wish to continue their education.  To raise money for these items, the Sheriff’s Association is holding a 
raffle.  They have coordinated with Benny Boyd Auto Group and are bringing you a chance to win a 
2015 RAM 1500 quad cab truck.   Raffle tickets are $100.00 each.  Sheriff Valdez will have raffle tick-
ets in the administration office or you can go online to the Sheriff’s Association of Texas website at the 
following link :  http://www.txsheriffs.org/   

WIN A NEW TRUCK!!!!! 

DID YOU KNOW? 

The Dallas County Sheriff’s Reserve was started in June 1951 from an idea at a meeting between 

Sheriff Bill Decker and Col. Harold B. Younger of the Texas State Defense Guard. The guard had 

been put on inactive reserve status upon the return of the National Guard units after World War II. 

Many of these state guardsmen felt that they did not want their training to go to waste as they still 

wanted to be of service to their country in case of an emergency.  From that June meeting, Class I 

was created. On July 24, 1951 a total of 59 guardsmen began their training.  Reporting for training 

once a week for two hours, the class met in the old Criminal District Court # 2 of Judge Robert A. Hall. 

The reservists were directed during their training by Sheriff Bill Decker and Deputy Charles Polk Play-

er.  Class I held their graduation in the same court room where they had received their training on De-

cember 11, 1951.   

The Dallas County Sheriff’s Reserve has been called to duty many times in its 58 year history. What 

started out as reserve officers to supplement the patrol section, grew to cover all areas of the sheriff’s 

department. (Patrol, Warrants, Fugitive, and Detention Services) In addition to the every day functions 

of the department, the Reserve Division has been mobilized for major events and disasters throughout 

Dallas County. 

http://www.txsheriffs.org/
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Former Dallas County Sheriff’s Department Chief Deputy Robert “Bob” Knowles, was laid to rest on 

January 14, 2015.  He was 67.  He was born and raised in Quanah, Texas. 

Mr. Knowles was a flight instructor for a small airport between Plano and 

Garland before he worked as a detention officer in Plano.  From there, he 

spent more than 40 years working in the big urban jails of Dallas and Tarrant 

counties.    He started his career in law enforcement September 1974 as a 

Deputy Sheriff for the Dallas County Sheriff’s Office. His management skills 

were quickly recognized as he rose through the ranks and was promoted to 

the rank of Captain in July of 1978. In less than a year after being named the 

Jail Administrator for the Dallas County Sheriff’s Office, all four of the Coun-

ty’s jail facilities were certified by the Texas Commission on Jail Standards.  

For 30 consecutive Annual Jail Inspections beginning in 1984, 17 with Dallas 

County and 13 with Tarrant County, all jail facilities under his command were 

certified, and remained in compliance through the dedication and diligence exhibited by him. During his 

tenure as a Jail Administrator, Mr. Knowles was recognized for his expertise in the field of county cor-

rections throughout the State of Texas and served as the President of the Texas Jail Association in 

1996.  On a national level, Mr. Knowles was the recipient of the Howard B. Gill Award from the Ameri-

can Jail Association in 1985 as the Correctional Administrator of the Year.  Mr. Knowles was honored 

at the Commissioner’s Court meeting held on January 13, 2015 and several commissioners and offic-

ers expressed their sincere appreciation and admiration of Mr. Knowles for the 40 years of outstanding 

and dedicated service and a legendary law enforcement career.  

Community Meeting (continued from page 1) 

Former Chief Deputy Robert “Bob” Knowles  (1945-2015) 

Commissioner Price mentioned topics that involved 

the cultural training that police officers receive before 

officers are on the street.  The meeting was video 

recorded and Commissioner Price plans to use it at 

the juvenile detention center in Dallas. A press re-

lease from Commissioner Price’s office reads “The 

guiding purpose of this meeting is to provide guide-

lines and imperatives to assist our community as 

they engage and interact with various law enforce-

ment officials. Concurrent to that mission, we also 

want to gauge whether or not the agencies are suffi-

ciently trained, at every command level, in respecting 

the diversity of cultures that make up our demo-

graphic. We need reform and compliance from the 

cop on the beat to the chief prosecutor that repre-

sents the bench.”  

Assistant Chief Deputy M. Brown Responds 

To Questions From The Audience 
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The Texas Association of Vehicle Theft Investigators (TAVTI) was founded in 1975 by a group of Tex-
as law enforcement officers that were concerned with the volume of vehicle thefts in Texas.  The auto 
theft problem still continues to be one of the most complex, costly and widespread crimes to ever con-
front law enforcement and the citizens of Texas.   

To keep TAVTI’s nearly 400 members informed of current news and developments relating to auto 
theft, the SlamHammer magazine was created.  This magazine is published three times a year and is 
mailed to their membership.  It should be noted that their law enforcement membership includes auto 
theft detectives, patrol officers and crime prevention units that pass this information along to the pub-
lic.   

The Dallas County Sheriff’s North Texas Auto Theft Task Force was recently featured in the magazine 

with the title of the story being called “A Chop Shop Dismantled”.   It told the story of how on July 

31, 2014, Detectives Walter Clifton and Chris Vinson had received information from witnesses regard-

ing the theft of a 2012 Chevrolet Camaro 45th Anniversary Edition.  The vehicle had been reported 

stolen to Desoto Police earlier that day.  The vehicle had been stolen by a suspect using a wrecker.  

Detectives Clifton and Vinson located the wrecker service and met with the owner of the company.   

The owner of the company cooperated with the Detectives and provided GPS coordinates for his driv-

er and the truck.   Detectives then contacted the wrecker driver and he provided information of the in-

volvement of an additional employee.  Detectives were then able to get the location of where the driv-

er had dropped off the vehicle.   Upon arrival, Detectives located the stolen Camaro behind a locked 

fence.   A search warrant was written for the location and Dallas Sheriff’s Sgt. Mickey Tolbert, Detec-

tive Stephen Smith and Detective J.D. Harris arrived to assist with the execution of the warrant. Once 

inside the property, Detectives located the following stolen vehicles: a 2012 Chevrolet Camaro, a 1999 

Ford Lightning, a 1995 Chevrolet Silverado, a 2009 Ford Crown Vic, a 2010 Chevrolet Camaro, a 

2009 BMW and a 2008 U-Haul car hauler.   In addition to the vehicles, Detectives also recovered the 

engine,  transmission and major body parts to another 2013 Chevrolet Camaro.   Body parts consist-

ing of hoods, doors, trunks and fenders as well as front and rear axles also recovered from approxi-

mately three (3) additional Chevrolet Camaros.   Several stolen sets of doors from multiple vehicles 

were recovered.   As of today, one arrest has been made.  The wrecker driver was charged for Theft 

over $20,000 which is classified as a Felony 3.   NTATTF Detectives are continuing the investigation 

“A Chop Shop Dismantled” By Sheriff’s North Texas Auto Theft Task Force 

Pictured above and to the right: Photos from the NTATTF search warrant where the task force located   

several stolen vehicles and parts. 
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The Dallas County Sheriff’s Department said goodbye to Jane 
VanDeventer who was the Dallas County Community College 
District’s Jail Education Program Administrator and worked 
providing jail education classes for inmates incarcerated within 
the jail system.  Mrs. Vandeventer dedicated thirty years to the 
jail education program and will now enjoy retirement.  On 
Tuesday, January 27, 2015,  Mrs. Vandeventer was recog-
nized at the Commissioners Court Meeting by Commissioner 
Elba Garcia.  
 
Mrs. VanDeventer was hired as Adjunct Faculty Professor for 
the Jail Education Program in the Dallas County Jail in 1985 
and promoted to Jail Program Administrator in 1996.  It was 
under her leadership, that the jail education program was able 
to shift the curriculum from tele-courses to computer-based 
courses in 1999.   
 
By 2008, the enrollment rate by inmates in the jail education 

program had doubled.  Computer lab expansions for courses offered were made possible with the 

opening of the Suzanne Kays South Tower.  And thanks in large part to Mrs. VanDeventer, students 

are now offered six Dallas County Community College District (DCCCD) and state level certification 

programs in addition to food handler certificates, art classes and even a print shop program. Currently, 

there are seven computer labs and four art classrooms available in the Dallas County Jail system that 

serve over 1,500 students annually.  Mrs. VanDeventer was commended as the “unsung hero” for the 

Jail Education Program.  She always possessed unshaken courage and demanded that everyone was 

treated with dignity and respect.    At the Commissioner’s Court meeting, Commissioner Garcia award-

ed Mrs. VanDeventer a resolution and spoke of Mrs. VanDeventer’s bravery, relentlessness and un-

broken spirit that led the Dallas County Jail Education Program to truly standout and touch thousands 

of lives.   Her work changed the culture of the Dallas County Jail Education Program and made it a 

program the citizens of Dallas County could be proud of.   Mrs. VanDeventer will definitely be missed.    

“Super” Jane Vandeventer Retires 

Leading Pioneer for 30 Years in the Dallas County Jail Education Programs 

Sheriff Valdez, Commissioner Garcia, Commissioner Cantrell, County Judge Jenkins, 

Commissioner Price, and friends from the Sheriff’s Department Inmate Programs Section 

and Jail Education Programs faculty celebrate Jane VanDeventer’s 30 Years of Service 

and her Retirement.   

Jane got to sit in Commissioner Garcia’s chair for 

Photos 

Commissioner Garcia reads a resolution dedicated 

to Jane Vandeventer and her 30 years of service. 

Pictured Above: Sheriff Valdez 

and Jane VanDeventer 
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Each year, more law enforcement officers die by suicide than are 

killed in the line of duty. Law Enforcement Officers are at a height-

ened risk for suicide, due to experiencing such risk factors as ex-

posure to violence and other job-related stressors;  That is the rea-

son that St. Petersburg College, in conjunction with the Federal 

Bureau of Justice Assistance, has developed a curriculum to train 

employees to recognize when their fellow employees are in crisis 

and how to assist them, both individually and through a peer sup-

port program.    

Research data indicates that at least 18 per 100,000 in law en-

forcement commit suicide annually.  This is higher than the gen-

eral population ratio of 12 per 100,000.   Our department has been 

touched by employee suicide and the department frequently deal 

with employees in crisis.   The training is designed for front-line 

employees, supervisors, and management.   Captain David Mitch-

ell and Sheriff’s Department Chaplin Paul Garcia have attended the train-the-trainer sessions and have re-

ceived their certification to team together and facilitate this training.   The class has been offered three (3) times 

at the Sheriff’s Academy and received excellent reviews each time.  The next class is scheduled for Thursday, 

March 5, 2015 at the Dallas Sheriff’s Academy.  The training is an eight (8) hour course and all employees are 

encouraged to attend.   To sign up contact the Sheriff’s Academy for instructions.    

Law Enforcement Suicide Prevention Course Offered 

Captain Fred Wendt Posthumously Honored  

Captain Fred Wendt was part of the Sheriff’s Department family since May 19, 1980.  
We tragically and suddenly lost him on November 30, 2014.  During his 35 years of 
service to our department and to the citizens of Dallas County, he made a mark and 
touched lives wherever he served.  In the Sheriff’s Department Captain Wendt 
served in Detentions, Warrants, Drug Enforcement and the Traffic Division. Captain 
Wendt was scheduled to re-
ceive three (3) awards at the 
Sheriff’s Department January 
Awards Ceremony.  The first 

award was for thirty-five (35) years of service.  
The second award was for thirty (30) years of 
perfect attendance and the third award was for 
twenty (20) years of safe driving.  The Sheriff’s 
Department wanted to present the awards to 
Captain Wendt’s family in his memory.  Present 
at the Sheriff’s Award Ceremony were his wife 
Sally, his daughters Becky and Katie, his son 
Tim, and two (2) of his grandchildren.   

 

For this course and more available courses    

contact The Dallas County Sheriff’s Academy 

214-741-4580 

Captain Fred Wendt’s three (3) awards were awarded to his family. 

Fred Wendt 
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Announcements 

 The "I Have a Dream" speech is one of the most 

unforgettable speeches in American history. Dr. 

Martin Luther King, Jr.'s legacy is celebrated with 

parades, art, music and culture throughout the 

Dallas/Ft. Worth area. The City of Dallas held the 

33rd Annual MLK Birthday Celebration March/

Parade that started at Dallas City Hall and ended 

at the Fair Park Entrance on January 17, 2015.    

Pictured above is the Sheriff and her administra-

tion staff at the parade.   

Dallas County Sheriff’s Department  

133 N. Riverfront Blvd. LB-31 

Dallas, Texas 75207-4313  
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For submission of a newsletter item: 

RReyna@dallascounty.org 

For the latest updates: 

www.dallas-sheriff.com  

DEATHS 

January 2, 2015:  John D. Click passed away Janu-

ary 2, 2015.  He is the father of DSO T. Click, 1st 

Watch, Central Intake and Deputy J. Click, 2nd 

Watch, Release Section. 

January 9, 2015: Robert “Bob” Knowles, former 

Chief Deputy over Detentions Administration.  In 

addition to his wife, Marie Knowles, he is survived 

by son, Robert Allen Knowles III and wife, Judy; 

daughters, Heidi Knowles Ely and husband, Mi-

chael, Jenny Knowles Causey and husband, Andy; 

grandchildren, David and Celeste Knowles, Emily, 

Shelby, Bailey and Braden Causey: sister, Laura 

Knowles; niece, Ellen Byers; nephew, John 

McClung; sister-in-law, Jean McClung.  

Captured Moments at MLK Parade 

A big thank you to the ladies who made the Awards 

Ceremony a great success.   These ladies were 

greeting and registering guests and afterwards 

serving the punch and cake.  A special thank you 

to Ruby Gray who spent countless hours preparing 

the certificates and plaques for the Awards Cere-

mony.   Your hard work does not go unnoticed.    

THANK YOU,                                                                      

Ruby, Olga, Dora, Sandra and Diana 

Sheriff Valdez and her administrative staff at the                            

MLK Parade in Lancaster, Texas 
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